

## **Bristol Police Department**

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



245 Chestnut Street-Petition review (updated 10-20-23):

On 10-17-23, I along with Mr. and Mrs. Proto met with the Postmaster, Tony Pavao regarding this complaint/petition. At the conclusion of this meeting, Mr. Pavao agreed to make necessary arrangements to have the postal carrier deliver the mail to this mailbox if blocked by parked vehicles. The postal carrier's union has reviewed this complaint and agreed to allow the carrier to deliver mail to this mailbox on foot if blocked by a vehicle. In addition, I requested that the School Department again make notification to all students, asking them to be mindful not to block mailboxes on Chestnut Street. I again spoke with Mr. Proto regarding his petition and was informed that he was satisfied with the accommodation provided by the Post Office. No further action needed.

16/27/23

TOWN COUNCIL

NOV 01 2023

MEETING